November 8, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

 

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

On November 6, 2006, in response to rapidly escalating flooding conditions and pursuant to RCW 38.52 and KCC 12.52, I signed an Emergency Proclamation, a copy of which is attached hereto, to provide county agencies with the authority they need to respond as quickly as possible to the emergency conditions.  The proclamation waives the public procurement requirements should departments need supplemental resources for their response.  A draft motion is included for the council’s consideration to acknowledge your receipt of the proclamation, a requirement under County Code.
At 3:15 AM on Monday, November 6, the King County Emergency Coordination Center (ECC) began mobilizing resources to respond to the storm-related events.  The ECC activated to Level 1 for formal monitoring at approximately 7:00 AM and an initial Situation Report was issued and provided to county agencies, other regional emergency management agencies, and key stakeholders.  Additional Situation Reports have been periodically produced and disseminated.  In response to deteriorating conditions, the activation was subsequently increased to Level 2 at 12:10 PM on Monday.  At noon on Tuesday November 7, Eric Holdeman, Incident Manager, increased the activation to Level 3, our highest level, in response to continuing deteriorating conditions.  Record flooding in a number of areas of King County has occurred.  
The King County ECC has been in close communication and coordination with the key responding agencies:  King County Sheriff’s Office, Natural Resources and Parks, Transportation, and the American Red Cross who is supporting the event with emergency sheltering resources.  I appreciate their commitment to the safety of our residents and preservation of property as we had an extensive number of road closures to deal with, several landslides, and evacuations in low lying areas of the county.  The participating agencies and their staff are to be commended for their efforts.  
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Beginning today, ECC staff with the assistance of their volunteer citizens’ team, will start collecting preliminary damage assessment information which will be used to support a Governor’s request for a Presidential Declaration.  It will be several weeks before we know if we have reached the threshold for federal assistance. 
Should you have any questions regarding this subject, please contact Eric Holdeman, Director, Office of Emergency Management, at (206) 205-4060.
Sincerely, 

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Council members

ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget 

Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)

Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division, DES
Eric Holdeman, Director, Office of Emergency Management, DES
